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Dear Legislative Leaders,
As you are all aware,  Governor Wolf has shut down the residential construction industry in Pennsylvania effective March 19, 2020, due to the terrible impacts of COVID-19.  I am writing to ask that you implore the Governor to re-classify the construction industry as a “life-sustaining business” as his counterparts have done in New York, New Jersey, California, Nevada, Kentucky, and Florida.  
Stopping our work will have significant, unintended consequences, and contractual implications for not only those on the front line but also for our economy. Work stoppages in this industry will reverberate through financial markets and unwind a network of contracting and employment issues. At a time when the unemployment infrastructure is already being stressed and remembering the significant long-term effects of the recent housing crisis, we plead with you to allow us to work.  
As declarations and public health orders are issued as a result of the pandemic, it is essential that all Pennsylvanians have access to our professionals to build and maintain essential services including: building, plumbing, electrical, HVAC systems, waste/wastewater treatment plants and power generation. Home construction should be designated as “essential” because shelter is necessary to maintain safety, sanitation, and economic security.  
Our industry continues to adhere to public health guidelines set forth by the Occupational Safety and Health Administration (OSHA) and the Centers for Disease Control (CDC).  
Thank you for your time and your commitment to the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania.  

Very Truly Yours,
